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To: Representative Susan Donovan, Chair of the House Committee on Health and Human Services
Honorable Members of the House Committee on Health and Human Services

From: Nicole Jellinek, Chair, Rhode Island Coalition for Reproductive Freedom

Date: March 12, 2025
Re: Support for House Bill 5629 RELATING TO INSURANCE -- ACCIDENT AND INSURANCE POLICIES
Dear Members of the House Committee on Health and Human Services,

I am submitting testimony on behalf of the Ri Coalition for Reproductive Freedom in support of
House Bill 5629. Our Coalition, made up of 27 member organizations, works together to share
resources, build strategies and coordinate efforts to connect reproductive freedom with social
and economic justice. We recognize real inequalities in our state and we envision a Rl where
everyone has access to affordable and comprehensive reproductive health care. This current
bill seeks to address a fundamental inequality regarding fertility healthcare.

I know quite a few people—as I’'m sure you do as well—who have struggled to build their
desperately wanted family. Current Ri law doesn't require private insurers to cover fertility
healthcare for ALL Rhode Islanders. The actual population seeking to create family via fertility
treatment includes single people and LGBTQ+ families, who are excluded as the law in currently
written. The number of people who have experienced fertility issues is high: about 9% of men
and 11% of women {and Black women are nearly twice as likely to experience infertility}. Paying
out of pocket is not an option for most people--nor should it be since the restrictions on who
has access to fertility treatment is arbitrary.

Our Coalition believes that every single individual should have access to the care they need in
order to build their family—how and when they want to. This is the true expression of the

freedom we promote. | ask that you vote for ALL Rhode Islanders and pass H5629.

Thank you for your consideration,

n



Nicole Jellinek, Chair, Rhode Island Coalition for Reproductive Freedom



